
Ulysses Joburg North 

First Meeting  

12th January 2023 

 

Ulysses Joburg North kick started their first meeting for 2023 on Thursday 12th January, 

19h30 at the Honey rock Motel. Members enjoyed socializing and catching up after the 

short Christmas break. Jan Labuschagne was awarded his 10year membership scroll,  
congrats 

!! Jan. Nice to see Johnny Careira, one of our prospects at the meeting. Johnny rides a 

Hayabusa. He spends a lot of time in Australia so is up and down between the 2 

continents, South Africa and Australia. UJN encourages members to bring their spouses 

along to the meetings. Lesley, Willem's wife and Mathilde, Quinn's wife joined the 

meeting as visitors. Welcome ladies. It was also great to see Misha at the meeting, 

looking really good after an absence due to ill health. This Sunday 15th January is our 

first ride for 2023. Hoping for a good turnout. 

 

 



 


